INTRAMURAL SPORTS VS. TEAM SPORTS
Previously, the Board discussed its position regarding intramural sports versus team sports in ELEMENTARY and MIDDLE schools.  I contend, as I have in the past, that a “cut” or elimination system in team sports at elementary and middle schools is not compatible with character education and child self-esteem initiatives in The School District of Palm Beach County.  I continue to ask how “cutting” a child from a team in elementary or middle school fits with the programs of character education and self-esteem building in the School District.

Recently, I have received emails and phone calls from parents making me aware of students in good standing at a middle school in the district being cut, and therefore, barred from participation in sports.  One middle school had three days of “try-outs” for track and field before Spring Break and then a list of names of children who made the team appeared on a bulletin board outside the gym.  Many children had to contend with not making the team in front of all their friends gathered around the bulletin board.  Many children, including overweight and obese children eating out-of-balance, high carbohydrate diets in our schools, suffered lowered self-esteem with no activity to replace the one from which they were just REJECTED.  There is no other physical activity at this school for these children to take part in (which is the case in most district middle schools).

I am of the opinion that, at the school level, track and field is more a sport of individual achievement than a team sport.  Certainly, both the Olympics and Special Olympics harbor this philosophy.  The practice of rejecting children from sports at such an early age as elementary or middle school in our district must stop.  In most cases, elementary and middle school children do not have the emotional make-up to suffer this sort of rejection.  Eliminating children from participation in sports is totally contrary to both the state of Florida and the School District’s initiatives regarding healthy physical fitness, exercise and nutrition for our children. 

We can start a policy of making sure that ALL children who want to play sports, CAN play sports by establishing a policy that any child trying out for track and field specifically makes the team at the school level.  What harm is there if a child feels good enough about themselves, that it does not bother them coming in last or near last?   Whether they qualify for a district, regional or state meet might just happen if we give them a chance.  Nothing can hold back a determined child who wants to exercise and eat right – except an adult!

I urge this Board to direct the Superintendent to discontinue any type of “cut” system in elementary and middle school sports where an alternative program for students to participate in sports at a given school does not exist.  In other words, cutting a child from sports in elementary or middle school, resulting in them not participating, SHOULD NOT BE ALLOWED unless adequate alternatives are provided for both activity and school engagement.


Additionally, I would like to ask the Chairman to obtain a Board consensus to direct the Superintendent to begin exploring ways to reduce and remove the “cut” or elimination system in our sports programs from elementary and middle school sports.  I would like to request that this be implemented beginning with the August 2005 school year.  

The practice of rejecting children from team sports can wait for high school for those among us who feel the practice is appropriate.  
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	Cut From the Team

Dealing with the downside of competitive sports for kids 

By Teresa Pitman

At the age of 11, Morgan Scott tried out as goalie for his local AAA hockey team — and made it. He played or practiced three or four times a week that year, fitting in his homework around out-of-town drives and weekend tournaments.

But that spring, during tryouts for the following season, Morgan was cut from the team. That hurt. “I had thought my chances were quite high,” says Morgan. “When I first got the letter saying I was cut, I really felt crushed.” 

There are still plenty of house league teams that nine- to 11-year-olds can play on, but at this age sports are becoming steadily more competitive and the more skilled kids are often siphoned off into “elite” competitive leagues that require annual tryouts. And for every child who makes the team, several others don’t. 

It’s hard dealing with that kind of failure, especially if you really wanted to play. Penny Werthner is a former Olympic athlete and a sports psychologist who works with many national team athletes. She questions whether it’s even appropriate to introduce this level of competition in sports for kids. “It’s a huge reason we don’t have enough kids playing sports, because they get too competitive too soon. At this age, everyone should get to play.” She means really play, not spend most games sitting on the bench: “The only way you learn the skills and get better is to play.”

So before you even get as far as the tryout, talk to your child to ensure she really does want to play at a competitive level, and that she is prepared for the pressure that goes along with it. Stephen Dukoff, a Kingston, Ontario, psychologist, goes one step further and suggests you be sure this is something your child is doing for herself, not for her parents: “Remember, your child is going to want to do things that are going to make you proud.”

Dukoff also suggests a little pre- tryout talk. The idea, he says, is to encourage children to try things, and to make it clear you are proud of that effort, whatever the outcome. “Whether your child succeeds or fails, you’re still going to be happy that she tried. It will be a learning experience, and if it happens, great. If it doesn’t happen, you’ll look for other opportunities. So your child knows there is a fallback.”

Dukoff also says that parents ought to be at the tryouts: “You’ve got to be your kid’s cheering section, rooting for him.”

When the moment comes and your child finds out she didn’t make it, the challenge is to help her take away a lesson in bouncing back and coping with setbacks. But, cautions Dukoff, she may not be ready for that lesson right away.

“Kids are going to be understandably discouraged and you can expect a variety of reactions, depending on their personality. They may be angry at the coach or the other players, they may be really unfairly negative about themselves: ‘I suck, I’m lousy.’ Sometimes there’s lots of withdrawal — ‘Leave me alone!’ — or crying or embarrassment because it was a public performance. So depending on the reaction, you might need to leave the discussion for another time,” says Dukoff. A simple “You must be disappointed. I know you tried really hard” may be enough for now.

But Dukoff thinks it is important to go back and talk it over at some point because you don’t want your child over-generalizing, as in “I’m no good at anything.” 

After his disappointment, Morgan had a big talk with his parents. “It’s good to go over what you did well and what you could have done better, but they helped me to see that if you try your best and it doesn’t work out, you just have to put it behind you.”

It took him a couple of days to get there, but Morgan eventually decided to try out for a team a level down. He played with an AA team and had a lot of fun: “The hockey’s not a lot worse, and everything’s closer and easier to get to. And I got to play more — on the AAA team I sat on the bench a lot.”

Morgan has sensible advice for kids who don’t make a team — and their parents. “You might have to cry, or vent, for a while. But then you should talk over your options; find yourself something else to do and keep trying.” 

Dukoff agrees: “It’s really important that you now talk about the next step. That’s how you do problem solving.” That might include a discussion of whether your child wants to try again in this sport or would like to do something else. And if he wants to try again, “How could you prepare, how could you improve the skills you need to improve?” 

There are lessons in all this, he points out. Ideally, a child comes to realize “that ability and effort both contribute to success, but they also have to learn that in some situations even this won’t be good enough.” And they learn, as Morgan did, that when one door closes, another is likely to open.

Originally published in Today's Parent, November 2003




The Effects Of "Cutting" Athletes From Middle School
Athletic Programs:One Parent's Perspective

By Brooke de Lench



	To:
	Middle School Principal

	From:
	Concerned Parents

	Re:
	Cut/No Cut Policy


We applaud your efforts to study the "Cut/ No Cut" policy at the Middle School. 

We have observed first-hand what cutting can do to a child's self-esteem and the positive impact a no cut policy can have. This past fall we were directors of a new soccer club in town. The club was started in order to provide an opportunity for fifty boys, ages 9 to 14, who were cut from the existing travel soccer club, to continue playing travel soccer. When we announced in the newspaper that we were forming a new club with a no-cut policy we received close to 150 phone calls from supportive parents who did not agree with the No-Name Soccer Club's policy of cutting children and felt that it was harming ALL the towns' children for only a "select" handful to be allowed to play travel soccer. 

Based on our experiences, we offer the following observations: 

· When a preadolescent or adolescent is cut, she questions her self-worth; cutting thus damages a child's self-esteem. When a child is cut, he feels the pain and embarrassment of being rejected and not included in an activity in which he wanted to participate; as a result, he may never try out for a team again, forever being left out of the loop. 

· The pain and humiliation from being cut may even be worse for a child who is cut after "surviving" the cut the season before; such children will have a difficult time understanding why they were good enough to play on the team one year and not the next. 

· Children develop at different rates; some who are cut at age 13 or 14 because they were not fast or strong enough may turn out to be the fastest and strongest at age 16 or 17. We have all heard the story of how Michael Jordan was cut from his high school basketball team. Cutting kids from sports teams is like cutting a bud off a tree just because it hasn't bloomed as early as the rest (hence the phrase "late bloomer"). 

· Children who are among the few "chosen" to play on a middle school team will naturally feel they are superior to those that are not selected. Such feelings tend to lead to disharmony, cliques, and to reinforcing the "jock culture," not the feeling of community, full inclusion and cooperative learning that the middle school works so hard to promote. As you know, it is important for kids during the middle school years to know that they belong; that they fit in. Cutting tells them they don't fit in, that they don't belong. This is the wrong message to send. 

· Those children who are cut from sports teams are not going to be exercising as frequently as they would if they were playing sports; they are much more likely to spend their afternoons watching television, or worse. The old saw "A healthy body, healthy mind" is apt. Our youth are not as physically fit as they should be. Why continue a policy that only contributes to the decline in physical fitness? 

We have talked to parents in other school systems in Massachusetts and other states. We feel that our town's approach on youth sports needs to be revamped. We know that with enough planning and parental input our sports program has the potential to be as strong and as equitable as many of the other schools in the nation. The following are some of our ideas: 

· Eliminate the negative practice of cutting some kids from teams at the middle school level. Sports and child psychologists have written numerous articles on the negative effects of cutting on a child's self-esteem. As teachers you should never be put in the position of having to say to a student "I'm sorry you are not good enough to represent this school." This is especially true if a coach is also a classroom teacher. 

· Combine the intramural and travel program. Utilize both coaches to coach the larger group. Eliminate coed teams. Break the larger group down into smaller groups for practice and travel. One week the "Maroon team" travels, the next week the "Gold" team has a chance, and the following week the "White" team will have the experience. Each child would be assessed a user fee of $25.00 instead of $50.00. This model is working in other towns and has many advantages. Children who are "late bloomers" are kept in the program. Not only does this benefit the kids themselves, but, by keeping the talent pool large, it ultimately helps the high school field the best possible teams. Usually by the time children are in the 9th or 10th grades they will "self" cut. The more successful school sports programs try to keep kids in the "loop" as long as possible. 

· Use high school students or licensed parent volunteers. If money is an issue (and it almost always is), find high school students looking to fulfill their community service obligations or get help from licensed parent volunteers (For instance, many parents have soccer licenses from the Massachusetts Youth Soccer Association). 

In closing we would like to volunteer our time to be part of a task group to look at ways of including all children who would like to spend their afternoons doing something positive and constructive. We know of children in our town who have turned to alcohol and drugs as a direct result of being cut from a sports team at a time when they were particularly unsure of themselves and vulnerable to peer pressure. We have a vested interest in seeing that all of the middle school students feel great about themselves, and will do everything possible to show the community that an all-inclusive sports program can work at the middle school level. After all, if only a small percent of the kids who try out for a spot on a team make the team, how fair is the existing system? Why are we servicing a select, elite few? Why should just a fraction of the students be served? Please let us know how we can help facilitate the process so that, starting in the fall, we have a middle school sports program that is the best it can be. [image: image1.png]



